HAROLD L. READE
ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

G. M. WELCH
ASSISTANT COACH

A. P. SNODGRASS

TRACK COACH

RUTH PYLE

GIRLS' PHYS. EDUCATION

SHAWNEE-MISSION RURAL HIGH SCHOOL DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS

MERRIAM, KANSAS

October 4, 1939

Dr. F. C. Allen
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thanks very much for the book cover. The book has been returned in proper condition.

Your suggestion in regard to adding the book to our library is very good. I had one placed in the library and one in my office at the start of school.

I appreciate your talking with Mr. Moore. Charles does need some boosting along. I finally got him out for football so he'll train and work a little more. He used his 6' 4" to some use in the Argentine second team game. Caught a pass for a touchdown. He needs encouragement, but I believe he'll be 0. K. I'm using you as an influence too.

Talked with Bob Johnson last weekend. Glad he is out for basketball. He's a loyal and high type boy.

During your free time, I wish you would please send me the information relative to putting Bermuda grass on our football field. I'll appreciate this favor.

Yours sincerely, Harold L. Reade.

> Mr. Harold L. Reade Athletic Director